
Dr. Nubar K. Astarjian 
West Hamton Rd, .R. 28 
Binghamton, N.Y. 13903 

Dear Dr. lstarjian: 

J u ry 3, 1973 

We are extremely gr teful for your willin1n ss to 
be a St. Vart n Steward, nd for your generosity 
in donating $100 in your cap city s St ward for 
the year 1973. 

We hope is will be beginning in establishing 
true stew rdship in our Church. 

A special lapel pin is being prepared for Stew rds; 
s soon a they re ready we will be very ple s d 

to send y u one which we earnestly hope you will 
wear. 

It is our hope thatyou will renew your st w rdship 
regularly each year, about which we will be in touch 
with you. 

Thank you again, and very best wish s. 

encl/rec 115724 
JA: a 

Sine r ly, 

Jack Antreassian 
Executive Director 


